STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held virtually on Microsoft Teams
On Monday 11th May 2020 7pm.
PRESENT:
Mark McCracken, Alison Lowell, Irfan Razvi, Ian Meadows, John Hollins, Sarah Edge, Sue Cutts, Judy Lea,  Alexa Long, Richard Webb,  Shelley Stubbs, Sophia McCubbin, Clive Marchant, Jim Heath, Delia Cliffe, Michaela Kelcher, Stephen Cotton and Satinder Mahal.
1. APOLOGIES
There were no apologies.
2. MINUTES

The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed by Mark McCracken that the minutes be taken as read and accurate, and seconded by Ian Meadows. There were no matters arising. 
3. AREA TEAM ITEMS & OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
Delia Cliffe advised of the changes in the Area Team. The current contact at West Midland’s Area Team for optometry contracts is Jennie Fitzgerald and she can be contacted via the generic email address.
The GOS support payment scheme is underway and practices that have confirmed that they are eligible for the payments will be receiving comms from PCSE imminently if they haven’t already – this will let them know their inclusion, they will also receive their statements and breakdowns via their normal routes. Payments should arrive on the usual monthly date which is different for each practice. Some practice have received their payments.
NHS England have a working group in all areas to progress commissioning of the CUES service which includes optoms adviser, now reduced to weekly meetings. PPE provision is a priority and CCGs will have to consider this as part of any commissioned service. No national progress from NHSE , in Midlands 850 GOS practices currently open and 127 domiciliary providers.
4. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Irfan Razvi advised that during the current pandemic, LOC have been sending out regular updates to the profession to keep them informed. Along with this we have set up a COVID-19 tab on the website which will provide one click access to the updates and useful links.
Irfan proposed that due to the current situation and the fact that we are looking to change the constitution, he would like to postpone the AGM until September by which time we may be able to have a face to face meeting. If we are not able to hold it at that time we will potentially conduct it virtually. The committee agreed to postpone.
5. LOC DURING COVID-19
Irfan advised that we have been updating the local CCGs with regular updates
A LOC Midlands forum has been set up which is facilitated by LOCSU and attended by Chairs and Vice Chairs across the Midlands.

The LOC has managed to secure a limited, emergency supply of PPE and an exercise took place to calculate and distribute this to theStaffordshire practices who need it.  There is a small amount left.
6. ESSENTIAL & URGENT CARE, CUES AND POST COVID-19 RECOVERY PHASE/WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT
All routine eye tests are still suspended.
COVID-19 Urgent Eyecare Service (CUES) has been developed and proposal put to our 6 CCGS.  We are currently waiting a response. A virtual meeting has been arranged for 19th May with LOC/PES and CCG to discuss further. Tariffs are likely to be similar to MECS with extra given for IP/OCT.
Workforce Development – Practitioners are currently working through or signing up for Professional Certificate in Glaucoma.
Claire Roberts has indicated that she may be able to get some money for IP if the interest is there. 
7. EXTENDED PEC SERVICES
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic NS CCGs Tier 2 service provision tender has been postponed. 
Staffordshire LOC wrote to East Staffs CCG (the only Staffs CCG not to have commissioned MECS) on 24 March, and asked them if they might wish to consider commissioning MECS so that the majority of patients with Urgent Eyecare needs could be safely managed close to home, without the need to burden the Trusts at this time.  East Staffs CCG replied on 7 April to reject our proposal.
Staffordshire LOC sought updates on service availability and opening hours from both RWT and UHDB Trusts following notification of the need to cancel Routine HES services, in the wake of the pandemic. These were shared with South Staffs optical practices on 26 March, and a further update was sent out on 6 April.

8. ABDO

Clive Marchant' Presidency ended on Sunday 5th April, not in the manor expected. There was  a virtual hand over via Zoom! 

Clive is now advisor to the ABDO board for the next 2 years

ABDO like all our professional bodies are providing advice to members.
CET continues to be provided via online webinars and via the website.

Advice and support is available for members via membership department. 

Summer examinations. Some written exams will be provided on line. Practical exams are postponed, hopefully taking place later in the year.

ABDO college are still taking applications for all courses and hope these will start September/October.

9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

TBC
I Razvi
Chairman
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